FORUM OF BSNL UNIONS / ASSOCIATIONS

Dada Ghosh Bhawan, 2151/1, New Patel Nagar,
Opp. Shadipur Bus Depot., New Delhi — 110 008.

Forum/103/19 (ii) 07.03.2016
To

Shri Ravi Shankar Prasad;i,

Hon’ble Minister of Communications & IT,
Sanchar Bhawan,

20, Ashoka Road,

New Delhi 110001

Respected sir,

Sub: - Pension contribution being collected in excess from BSNL — requesting for your kind intervention -
req.

We wish to bring the following important problem to your kind notice for favour of necessary action.

BSNL is making payment of pension contribution to the government of India, in respect of the DoT
recruitees, who are permanently absorbed in BSNL, and who are eligible for payment of government
pension. However, excess money is being collected from BSNL on this count.

As per the recommendations of the 6™ Central Pay Commission, pension contribution is being collected for
the entire Central Government Employees, based on their basic pay (Pay in the Pay Band plus Grade Pay)
only. This is implemented w.e.f. 01.01.2006. Whereas, in the case of the DoT employees who are
permanently absorbed in BSNL, still pension contribution is being collected based on the maximum of their
payscale. As a result of this, BSNL is paying around Rs.400 crore in excess to the government every year.

On retirement, both the Central Government employees, as well as the DoT employees absorbed in BSNL,
are eligible for the same government pension. As such, the pension contribution, to be paid in respect of
both these sections of employees, should also be the same. The Forum of BSNL Unions and Associations has
already raised this issue a number of times with the DoT. However, still pension contribution is being
collected from BSNL, based on the maximum of the payscales of the employees only.

A serious offshoot of this wrong method of calculation of pension contribution is the problem of stagnation,
being faced by almost 65% of BSNL employees in the categories of Regular Mazdoor, Group ‘D’, etc. This is
because, in the last Wage Revision, the Management had kept the maximum of the payscales of the
employees as low as possible, with a view to lessen the burden of pension contribution to be paid to the
government. As a result of this, an abnormally large number of employees have reached the maximum of
their payscales and are suffering from the problem of stagnation. They do not get their annual increment
every year.

Hence, we fervently request you sir, to kindly intervene in this matter, and to ensure that the payment of
pension contribution by BSNL is calculated based on the basic pay, as is being done in the case of the Central
Government Employees. This will not only help to lessen the financial burden of BSNL, but will also help to
resolve the problem of stagnation once for all, at least in the next round of Wage Revision in BSNL. We shall
be very grateful to you sir, if you can kindly spare some of precious time to meet us in this regard.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,

[P. Abhimanyul]

Convenor,

Forum of BSNL Unions and Associations.
Mobile No: 9868231113



